
 

 

Statutory Notice for a proposal to establish Specialist Resourced Provision (SRP) for 
pupils with Social, Emotional & Mental Health (SEMH) needs at Gainsborough 
Primary School from 2020 

Notice is given in accordance with section 19(1) of the Education and Inspections Act 2006 
and the School Organisation (Prescribed Alterations to Maintained Schools) (England) 
Regulations 2013/3110 that Hackney Learning Trust, on behalf of Hackney Council, intends 
to make a prescribed alteration to Gainsborough Primary School, Berkshire Road, London, 
E9 5ND, from 1 September 2020. 

Hackney Learning Trust proposes to establish Specialist Resourced Provision (SRP) of 10 
places for children with an Education, Health and Care Plan (EHCP) with a primary need of 
Social, Emotional and Mental Health (SEMH) at Gainsborough Primary School from 
September 2020. 

Gainsborough Primary School is a 2 form entry (FE) community primary school for pupils 
aged 3-11 years in Hackney Wick. The school was rated ‘Good’ by Ofsted in 2013 and 
2017, and forms part of the Primary Advantage Federation – a group of 8 primary schools 
in Hackney that have a proven track record in providing high quality teacher training to 
schools in the borough and nationally. Admission to the SRP will be made via Hackney 
Learning Trust’s SEND service.  

This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal. Copies of the complete proposal can 
be obtained from: Iris Carrington, Hackney Learning Trust, 1 Reading Lane, London E8 
1GQ, or Iris.carrington@learningtrust.co.uk. The proposal can also be downloaded from 
https://www.learningtrust.co.uk/consultations.  

Any person wishing to raise objections, or make comments on the proposal should send 
them to Iris Carrington, Hackney Learning Trust, 1 Reading Lane, London E8 1GQ, or by 
email to Iris.carrington@learningtrust.co.uk within four weeks from the date of publication, 
i.e. before 9th April 2020. 

Signed:   

 
Annie Gammon, Education Director, Head of Hackney Learning Trust  
Publication Date: 12th March 2020 
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